

Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council
	Minutes of the meeting of Pool-in-Wharfedale Parish Council held at The Methodist Rooms, Manor Gardens, Main Street, Pool-in-Wharfedale on Monday 11th November 2019, commencing at 7.30pm.

	Present
	Councillor Rowling in the Chair.

	
	Councillors Barlow, Cooke, Davey, Mifsud, Parker. Also, in attendance Ward Councillors Barry and Caroline Anderson and Leonora Wassell.  


	2019/603

	CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUCEMENTS 
Councillor Rowling thanked all who were present for the Remembrance Sunday Service which went well

The Council has not heard back from visitors to the previous meeting regarding the little library project. Planning permission has been granted to move the telephone box currently at the Weidmann site to its new location at Stocks Hill. Thanks to all concerned in getting the planning approval. 



	2019/604

	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Methodist Minister Leonora Wassell addressed the meeting informing Council that the refurbishment of the kitchen at the Methodist Rooms has now been completed at a cost of £35.000. The Minister asked that the Council reconsider the application from the Church for a grant of £2.500 towards the cost of the refurbishment made some time ago. It was agreed that the matter be discussed at the next meeting and the Clerk investigate the request and provide details of any decision made at the time. 

RESOLVED

That the question of a grant to the Methodist Church be an item on the agenda at the next meeting, the Clerk to provide information on the application.  



	2019/605

	TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Lee and Wheeler and Ward Councillor Billy Flynn.


	2019/606

	DECLARATION OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.

Councillor Mifsud declared a pecuniary interest in item number 7, Telephone Box.



	2019/607 

	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
The minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 14th October 2019 were approved. 
RESOLVED 

That the Council accepts the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th October 2019 as a true record. 


	2019/608

	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN  
Councillor Rowling reported that comments from the consultation exercise have been compiled and are being noted for action. The Planning Group are now working through the comments and this work will be completed by the next meeting. Factual inaccuracies within the Plan have been corrected. The next meeting of the Planning Group will be on the 2nd December 2019. 


	2019/609
	TELEPHONE BOX  

No estimate has been received yet to secure the base of the telephone box on site. Councillor Mifsud will provide the information shortly. The telephone box will be placed on paving, leaving the shrubbery alone, to the side of the seat but not obstructing sight line in line with planning permission. The Clerk to provide a copy of the plan approved by Planning to assist in the location of the concrete base. Councillor Mifsud to provide an update at the next meeting. 

	2019/610
	WHARFEDALE GREENWAY
The next meeting of the Group will be held on the 13th November 2019 an update will be provided to the Council at the next meeting. 


	2019/611
	POOL ARCHIVIST 

No further progress to report as yet. 


	2019/612

	TRAFFIC CONCERNS IN POOL 
Councillors referred to the meeting held on the 28th October 2019 with Chief Highways Engineer Andrew Hall. Councillor Barlow commended Ward Councillor Barry Anderson on his preparation and contributions to the meeting. Andrew Hall spoke of some of the issues engineers faced in implementing the 20mph scheme. It was agreed that a walk around of the area should be undertaken to see the extent of the problems. Councillor Anderson said he was taking a delegation to full Council on the subject, which then goes to the Council’s Executive Board for consideration. A root and branch review of the 20mph policy was suggested by Councillor Rowling. YLCA could be engaged in gaining wider support for the 20mph zone. The Parish Council and the Neighbourhood Planning Group need to continue to press for the 20mph limit scheme for Main Street and Arthington Lane and insist on the walk about with officers from Leeds Council’s Highways Department. 


	2019/613 

	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Councillors noted that the Reserved Matters Application Land South of Pool Road has been refused. All the objections submitted by the Parish Council had been considered by officers and were generally agreed. In particular the Application failed to comply with Condition 5 quality of housing and Condition 10 Wharfedale Greenway. It was also noted that the applicants could appeal the decision, the Parish Council will consider what further action if any is required at that time. 
Planning Applications received during the last month were considered. 19/06682/FU/NW Church View still to be reviewed. (Councillor Mifsud) 19/06291/FU/NW Pool Village Hall and the application at Willow Court no objections. 19/06523/FU/NW Hill Top Barn, concerns submitted to the Clerk to be forwarded to the Planning Authority. 



	2019/614

	CLERK’S REPORT 

Council moved that the Clerk’s report be accepted. 
Invoices not on Monthly Schedule approved 
Salaries HMRC, WYPF

Annual Business Subscription Microsoft £79.99

Directions Planning Consultants £3210.76

Chevin Landscapes £378.00 

RESOLVED

That the report and invoices be approved, moved by Councillor Parker and seconded by Councillor Barlow. 



	2019/615

	REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

Councillor Davey reported on problems with the Bus Shelter opposite Blue Barn on the Weidmanns Mill site. The Clerk is checking responsibility for the shelter and any remedial work required.
Councillor Cooke asked that a letter be sent to Justin Williamson on the lack of progress to repairing footpaths etc. on the Chevin. 

Councillor Parker reported that progress was being made on security issues at the gate to the playground and RGMC land, the foldable bollard has been ordered (under £200.00) a quote for concreting the base is awaited. 
Councillors asked that the clerk write to Otley Town Council asking for information about their Flood Plans. Concerns were raised about the impact on Pool. Does the Otley Scheme take into consideration the new housing and push water back into the Wharfe which could surface in Pool. 



	2019/616
	MONTHLY FINANCE REPORT 

Councillor Cooke moved that the Monthly Finance reports for October 2019 be approved this was seconded by Councillor Mifsud.


	2019/617
	TO CONSIDER ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS 

Archivist
Greenway

Telephone Box

Methodist Church grant

ID Badges for Councillors 

Neighbourhood Plan 



	
	The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 9th December 2019 at Old Pool Bank Village Hall, Quarry Farm Road, Old Pool Bank., Pool-in-Wharfedale commencing at 7.30pm.

 

	
	The meeting closed at                             SIGNED BY 



